The Eastern Psychological Association (EPA) is accepting nominations for individuals to serve on its annual meeting program committee. The Association is committed to diversity and inclusion at all levels of the organization and particularly welcomes nominations (self-nominations included) of individuals from underrepresented groups to serve on its annual meeting program committee.  

[bookmark: _GoBack]The EPA program committee comprises subject matter “chairs” representing major content areas in psychology (i.e., Developmental Psychology, Clinical Psychology, Social Psychology, Psychology of Learning, Behavioral Neuroscience, Cognitive Psychology, History of Psychology, International Psychology, Applied Psychology, Teaching of Psychology, Undergraduate Research) whose responsibility it is to review submissions (papers, posters, symposia) for their acceptability to the annual meeting.  Program committee chairs serve a 3-year renewable term and openings occur generally on a 3-year cycle.  Applicants for positions may apply at any time.  Please share this information widely with interested colleagues.  

The responsibilities of the program committee are to: [1] review submissions to the annual program with respect to program balance and in accordance with standards of scientific conduct, methodology and analysis; [2] to take the lead in arranging for keynote speakers at the conference; [3] to schedule the presentation of the accepted submissions; [4} to recommend the final program to the Executive Officer for approval.  Thus, the program committee effectively shapes the annual EPA conference. At the same time, it is important to understand that the workload of the program committee is significant and falls heavily during a 4-5 week period in December/January following the submissions deadline of December 1st.   Please contact Jennifer Thompson, EPA Program Chair (Jennifer.Thompson@umgc.edu) for additional information and questions.

Assignments to the program committee are the responsibility of the Board of Directors.  All applications are reviewed by the board and the decision of the board is final.

Letters of nominations (with CVs) should be sent to:
EPA Board of Directors
c/o Executive Officer: 
epaexecofficer@gmail.com



